
To Whom it May Concern:

Oregon Lacrosse would like to write in full support of adding in a funding request for
Senate Bill 5531 for funding for Phase III of the Keizer Community Fields. The fields have
benefitted our program and the community tremendously this year. 

Our South Salem High School Girls Varsity Lacrosse Team has utilized this field for their
Spring 2025 season, which has included hosting games on the turf. This is our first year as a
non-profit, and the goal of our organization is to grow lacrosse across Oregon, but
specifically in the Salem-Keizer area. 

By paving the parking lot as well as reconstructing the equipment building, Keizer
Community Fields will be able to increase accessibility to the fields, and improve visitor
experience. Hosting games, clinics, and youth programs brings people from other cities to
Keizer Community Fields. By having the best facilities and experience for visitors and users
of the field, Keizer Community Fields can be an inspiration for other communities in how to
collaborate with partners.

Do not hesitate to reach out if you have any further questions at:
oregon.lacrosse24@gmail.com
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